

## ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

## **Local Transportation Bureau**

1409 Collseum Blvd., Montgomery, Alabama 36110-2060 Phone: (334) 242-6207 FAX: (334) 353-6550 Internet: http://www.dot.state.al.us



Kay Ivey Governor John R. Cooper Transportation Director

August 21, 2024

Ms. Ann Simpson, Transportation Director Baldwin Regional Area Transit System P.O. Box 907 Robertsdale, AL 36567

Subject: Vehicle Disposal

Dear Ms. Simpson:

Reference is made to earlier correspondence requesting authorization to dispose of the following listed vehicles:

Vehicle Type	Vehicle Identification No.
2016 Ford Cutaway V	1FDFE4FS4GDC05461
2013 Ford Cutaway V	1FDFE4FS0DDA93284
2013 Ford Cutaway V	1FDFE4FS5DDA93314
2015 Ford Cutaway V	1FDFE4FS8FDA03253
2015 Ford Cutaway V	1FDFE4FS5FDA03260

Your request is approved. The vehicles may be disposed after determining fair market value. This may be accomplished by any of three methods. The first is by obtaining three quotes, the highest of which will establish fair market value; a second is by advertising in a newspaper of local circulation or other medium requesting bids; a third is by public auction. A copy of the Vehicle Quote/Bid Sheet is enclosed for your use. Reference the enclosed "Transit Vehicle Disposition Replacement Policy" and the sample calculations form for guidance in handling the remaining balance of funds.

The titles for the vehicles listed above are enclosed. The liens are released for the purpose of disposition.

Ms. Ann Simpson, Transportation Director page 2

The enclosed "Disposition of Project Equipment Form" should be completed and submitted to this Department along with payment and copies of any/all bids or quotes within 45 days of the date of this letter. Also, please include a copy of the back portion of each title that shows the "Assignment of Title by Registered Owner." This will serve as ALDOT's assurance that this equipment has been removed from public transportation service.

Please ensure that all transit markings are removed prior to the completion of this activity.

If you have any questions, please contact Robert Echols at (334) 242-6780.

Sincerely,

Bradley B. Lindsey, P.E.

State Local Transportation Engineer

BBL:re Enclosures